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May 20, 2020  
 
 
City of Saskatoon 
222 - 3rd Avenue North 
SASKATOON SK  S7K 0J5 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern:  
 
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of the Saskatchewan Apprenticeship and Trade Certification 
Commission (SATCC) to highlight Peter Fogarty’s significant contributions to Saskatchewan’s 
apprenticeship and trade certification system.  
 
Peter served on the Cook Trade Board for many years; he first served in 1982 and resigned in 
2013. During this time, he also held the position of Trade Board Chair. 
 
The Cook Trade Board received an Honourable Mention for the Outstanding Trade Board Award 
in 2005 and was one of the Outstanding Trade Board Award winners in 2011 at the Annual 
Apprenticeship Awards hosted by the SATCC.  
 
Peter attended many national Red Seal Cook workshops, overseen by the Canadian Council of 
Directors of Apprenticeship (CCDA), as Saskatchewan’s representative, where he provided input 
on the national standards established for the Cook trade.  
 
Peter was also dedicated to continuous improvement and innovation.  
 
He was an early promoter of “day-release” training for Cook apprentices in Saskatchewan – 
training that allows apprentices to attend one day of technical training per week for 40 weeks, 
rather than eight weeks of training all at once. This training format allows Cook apprentices to 
obtain the necessary technical training on their way to Red Seal journeyperson certification 
without interrupting their careers.  
 
As an established Cook and employer, Peter has registered and trained many apprentices of his 
own.  
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In recognition of his lifelong contributions to the Cook trade in the province, Peter was 
presented with the Artisan Award at the SATCC’s Annual Apprenticeship Awards in 2009. Each 
year, the Artisan Award is presented to an individual who has demonstrated outstanding 
personal commitment to apprenticeship and the skilled trades in Saskatchewan. It is, in effect, a 
lifetime achievement award.  
 
If you have any questions or require further information, please contact our Acting Director of 
Program Development, Dean Frey, at 306-221-4840 or dean.frey@gov.sk.ca.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Jeff Ritter 
Chief Executive Officer 
Saskatchewan Apprenticeship and 
Trade Certification Commission 
 
 
cc:  Dean Frey, A/Director, Program Development 
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